Ouimet Comments at end of 10-6-10 BOC Meeting  53:45 – 55:45
This was in regards, obviously, to the first set of citizens participation, and, um, first of all, I think it’s important that everyone understand that we are all – I agree with what Conan said – we are all personally responsible for whatever goes down on that sheet of paper, and it’s not anyone else’s responsibility.  In this case, it’s mine, and which I think is accurate.  Second, is that that’s why it is transparent.  That’s why it goes down on a piece of paper, and that’s why it is for everyone to see.  And, Lord knows, I’ve been FOIA’d five times now in the last three months, so there’s a tremendous amount of interest.  And, I, too, agree that I think if we are looking at expenses – which I think we’ve taken a good step here this last time around, qualifying that I think that is a good idea.  I also, on a personal note, that when I travel outside the district, which I have done three or four times, I’ve never charged any of it to the county for travel, conference, or whatever.  I paid for that personally.  And third, and this is anedotical (sic), because this just is my approach to it, and I haven’t been real public about it, but any money I receive from the county I donate to charity.  I don’t keep the funds.  But that’s something that I do and I feel that that’s something I want to do.  It has no bearing on the first piece of the information that was discussed about tonight.  So, if there is any discrepancy, obviously, I’d want to know about it, so it can be taken care of.
